






March 19, 2010
CSU Bakersfield
Re: Charlene Manning

Dear Madam/Sir: 

It is a pleasure to write in behalf of Charlene Manning, whom I have known for over a year. Charlene took my course on socialization—earning an “A” grade. She came into office hours of several occasions and we had stimulating conversations. Charlene is especially interested in social relations in distressed communities and ways to improve the lives of people who experience violence and social difficulties. 

Charlene has already advanced her knowledge about situations of social crisis and possible interventions. For example, she has spent many months working at Noah’s Anchorage Youth Crisis Shelter here in Santa Barbara, where she has supervises and interacts with youths aged 11-18 from many diverse racial, economic and sexual orientation backgrounds. She has seen worlds of pain and tried to create positive interventions to help distressed youths and their families. She knows a great deal about youths from tough neighborhoods and difficult backgrounds; and she is motivated to do graduate work that will allow her to advance her knowledge about their situations and ways to make meaningful interventions. 

Charlene is eager to do graduate work in sociology and learn how to conduct research that will help less fortunate members of society; and your program seems to be perfect for her. Charlene is deeply interested in interpersonal processes—both conflicted and supportive—and ways to study them scientifically. She loves knowledge, is fascinated with solving problems, and is a very creative thinker. I am certain that she will do outstanding work in your graduate program and become a productive researcher. I am impressed by Charlene’s intelligence, self-discipline and sincere concern for understanding conflict and its alternatives. 

At UCSB, Charlene set high standards for her self and worked with minimal supervision. She carries responsibility well—with an eye to detail—so that her work is beautifully done and completed on time. Charlene stands out among her peers as a serious student who used her years at the university effectively, taking a broad range of classes in preparation for a professional future. She is mature, conscientious, hard working and very responsible. She earned a 3.41 GPA and 3.86 in her major (sociology). She has been on the Dean’s Honors List twice. 

Charlene loves learning and has developed a broad and sophisticated understanding of both academic topics and practical issues. She can manage complex tasks capably, and I am certain that she excel well in graduate school and afterward. Charlene will move smoothly into her professional future as a professor and researcher, where she will make significant positive contributions. It is a pleasure to recommend Charlene to you. If I can be of any further help to you, please do not hesitate to phone me at (805) 967-4995. 

Sincerely, 

John D. Baldwin

Professor

baldwin@soc.ucsb.edu 
